
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

Dear Friends, 

Another school year here is coming to a close. We love sharing the Gospel in 

schools each week. We were even able to get some of the kids to visit church. As 

we prepare for the next school year, please pray for students and teachers to come 

to know Christ as their Savior.  

Also as the semester ends, some of the Filipino teachers that come to our church 

will be moving to other areas or returning home. We are thankful for the time we 

have had to minister to them and thankful that 2 of them got saved! Please pray for 

the ones that are leaving to find good churches and to continue to follow God. 

Our daughter, Marah, is also finishing up her first year as a school teacher. She 

will be getting married on April 22 in Chiang Rai, Thailand! Please pray for Marah 

and Chaut Wanchai as they begin their lives together. 

We have been praying for Kristi and Elisabeth to be able to visit Kristi’s mother 

this summer. God provided us with the money needed for the plane tickets! They 

will be there the month of June in Cedar Hill, Texas, and Knoxville, Tennessee. 

They normally cook lunch for the whole church on Sundays in addition to teaching 

kids and picking up people, so please pray that our church members will be willing 

to help fill in for them. 

We are trying to plan a long over-due furlough. It has been 7 years since our last 

furlough. We have not had anyone to take over for us, so we kept delaying. 

Though our church still has more children than adults, our adults are becoming 

more involved in helping us. We are hoping to take a 6 month furlough beginning 

in July, 2017. Please pray that we can work out the many details required to be 

able to leave our ministry here for that long. We look forward to being able to visit 

with you, our supporters, and thank you personally for all you do for us. God bless 

you! 

Yours for Thailand, 
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